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F.A.O. Jane Dunkin
9th June 2008

Dear Ms Dunkin

Application No:  08/01187/F

Thank you for your letters of 21/05/2008 and 29/05/2008 concerning the above planning application.

The parcels of land in question are of high landscape value, occupying an elevated and prominent position close to the centre of the village.  Any change of use of the land will irrevocably damage the setting of the village. In particular, the paraphernalia associated with equestrian activities is impossible to control and could easily blight the village. Furthermore, as you are aware from previous applications concerning this site, the land in question is agricultural land of the highest value and should be protected as such according to policy.
The fields in question are elevated above Rattlecombe Road, by approximately 1.5m. Furthermore, close to Rattlecombe Road, the field is in fact significantly banked to a height of approximately 2.0m. It is quite possible to disturb the privacy of the rooms on the upper floors of the cottages opposite the field on foot. On horseback, the privacy of the cottages would be affected to a far greater extent and from further away.
Shenington with Alkerton enjoys a great deal of equestrian activity which adds to the interest and character of the village. There are several equestrian facilities in and around the village and many more within easy reach by bicycle or car. All of these facilities are appropriately sited in unobtrusive locations.
I am very concerned for the safety of the school if horse riding should be allowed in adjacent fields. In fact, the safety of the children and the playgrounds should be of paramount importance. On this consideration alone the application should be thrown out!
I consider the fields outlined in red in the application unsuitable for equestrian activities for the above reasons.
The proposal for a new access from Rattlecombe road will be to the detriment of the safety and amenity of the only road through the village! The proposed new access is extremely close to the entrance to the Level and two garage crossovers opposite. A horsebox stopping to open the gate will not only block the main road, but will interfere with access to the Level and the garages. Rattlecombe road can be relatively busy at times. In the vicinity of the proposed entrance the carriageway is approximately 4.6m wide, insufficient for many vehicles to pass without straying onto adjacent private land. Indeed slightly further down the road, where there is no accessible private land, traffic jams occur.

Although there are voluntary arrangements made by surrounding enterprises to minimise traffic through the village, much traffic to these facilities still passes the proposed access. Rattlecombe road not only serves Alkerton Recycling Centre from the west, but the industrial units at Sugarswell, Christmas Corner and Bruce Hopkins. It will doubtless serve users of the proposed new industrial estate at Upton House Dairy.  Traffic to the airfield, some towing gliders use Rattlecombe road as does a small proportion of the many hundreds that use the kart track on several weekends a year. We enjoy several farms in close proximity to the village which can produce a great number of daily tractor movements at certain times of the year. Indeed, the recent bird flu incident at a neighbouring poultry farm resulted in tens of HGV movements per day for several days. Thus the pattern of use of Rattlecombe road is one of periods of quiet followed by periods of activity which strain its capacity. It is thus unsafe and unacceptable to block the only road through the village at any time for any reason, let alone to provide an alternative access to some fields. The fields in question enjoy a wide access from Stocking lane already!

I consider the proposed new access unsafe and to the detriment of the use of the sole highway through the village. It is not necessary.

There are some particulars of the application that must be addressed before the application is even considered on its merits:

1. The visibility splays are not shown in both directions. A survey with cross-sections will be necessary to demonstrate whether the required splays are possible, due to the necessary earthworks (removal of 2.0m earth banking behind historic stone wall) and the westward slope of Rattlecombe road.

2. O.S. Parcel 7986 is omitted from the application, yet mentioned in associated correspondence and included in the plan. Is it included or not? If it is included, the application should be re-advertised as so, if not the correct plans must be provided by the applicant. 
3. The owners of the land are declared with different names and/or addresses in this application, the previous withdrawn application, a concurrent application on the same piece of land (08/01107/F), and several previous applications involving housing. It cannot be acceptable that conflicting information be given and accepted by yourself. If the applicant is found to be wilfully in error, then how can any aspect of the application be accepted on trust?
4. In the agent’s design statement he states that a highways survey was conducted on Rattlecombe road. This statement is untrue as it was conducted at the Green.

5. Planning Policy Statement 7 does not apply in this case as the land in question does not form part of a farm.
The proposed equestrian centre comprises 4.5 hectares and is bordered on two sides by the village and practically surrounds the village school. Shenington itself only covers an area of approximately 12 hectares. If this proposal is allowed, it will effectively transform Shenington into a village dominated to the extent of one quarter of its area by an equestrian centre. Furthermore this equestrian centre will occupy the most elevated and prominent land to the detriment of surrounding properties and the safety of the school.

Yours sincerely,

Thomas Harrigan
